
    

November 19, 2013   

Toronto & East York Community Council 
City Hall 
100 Queen St. West, 2nd Floor 
Toronto ON M5H 2N2   

Dear Members,  

RE: Traffic Considerations Associated with 1075 Queen St. East Development Application  

At the community meeting held regarding the development application at 1075 Queen St. East, a number 
of concerns were raised by the residents about  the traffic impact on Winnifred Ave. during construction 
and after completion of the project. Residents have suggested changing the section of Winnifred Ave. 
from Queen St. East to the laneway immediately to the south change from one way to two way.  

Another suggestion put forward is to ensure permit parking remains available to current residents when 
the new residents move in to the new apartments by eliminating access to permit parking in Permit 
Parking Area 8D.  

As Transportation Services is currently reviewing this application, I would ask that these suggestions be 
considered and included in the staff recommendations when they are presented to TEYCC.  

It is Recommended that:  

1) The Director of Transportation Services evaluate the feasibility and desirability of altering the 
portion of Winnifred Ave. from Queen St. East to the laneway immediately south from one-way 
operation to two-way operation to be ready ahead of construction.  

2) The development at 1075 Queen St. East be excluded from Permit Parking Zone 8D.   

Sincerely,     

Councillor Paula Fletcher 
Ward 30, Toronto-Danforth   


